HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

January 22, 2007

Members present:  Sarah Kuhn – teacher representative, Danielle Bryan- teacher representative, Donna Keeney- parent, Dora Thomas- parent and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.  

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed January agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (D. Keeney-1st, D. Thomas -2nd)

Minutes from the December SBDM meeting were presented.  Committee approved as read.  (S. Kuhn-1st, -D. Bryan-2nd) 

Mrs. Handel presented the current School-wide Writing Guidelines Policy and conducted a first reading.  This guideline plan will also become part of the revisions to the Howevalley Literacy Plan.  Members accepted the first reading as presented.  A second reading will occur at the February meeting.

Mrs. Handel presented a copy of the Implementation and Impact check for the school’s Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.  Committee reviewed it for any corrections.  Planned was approved by council as presented. (Bryan-1st, Kuhn-2nd) 

Mrs. Handel submitted the Senate Bill 168 target for the years 2006-2008.  The target area will be to reduce the gap in reading scores of students that receive free and reduced meals verses those that do not qualify for free and reduced meals.  (D. Keeney-1st, D. Thomas-2nd)

Mrs. Handel discussed the Board of Education Roundtable Discussion that will be held on Thursday, February 1st beginning at 5:30 at the Board office.  All members accepted the invitation and said they would be able to attend.  Mrs. Handel discussed the format of the meeting and went over the packet that had been prepared.

Committee members discussed Section 7 requests.  Committee will formally approve requests at the next committee meeting.  Priorities the committee would like to see addressed is the allocation of an Art specialist to teach Art, a full time counselor, additional textbook monies as needed to provide all students with adequate materials, and continued funding of Thoughtful Education.

Accident reports and the school activities budget were presented for review.

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, February 26, 2007 at 2:45 in the school library.
